
Rumney Fire Commissioners 
Meeting Minutes 

June 21, 2021 
 

 
 
Commissioners present:  Terry French and Jim McCart 
Fire Chief:  David Coursey 
Secretary:  Diana Kindell 
Guest:  Cathy Hacker 
 
Acting Chairman Terry French opened the meeting at 6:05 pm. 
 
Pending bills were signed for approval and the minutes of May 10, 2021 were approved as written. 
 
W. Rumney station:  The Chief is looking for numbers to do some major repairs to that station but has 
not received any at this time.  The heating cost for last winter were around $1300 +/-.  The fire foam 
stored there in 5-gallon buckets was a concern brought up at the recent Safety meeting.  NH DES, Amy 
Doherty who is in charge of the take back program, was contacted regarding the status of that program. 
The state had to hold off on their take back but will try and proceed within the next year.  The foam is 
safe in storage – only problem would be if someone ingested some.  There is no risk to dermatitis should 
someone come in contact with it.  She requested we store it until the program is reinstated.  The only 
way to dispose of it is through incineration and that is a very expensive. 
 
At 6:25 pm Jim made a motion to enter non-public session, seconded by Terry and agreed to per  
RSA 91-A:3,II (b).  At 6:50 pm Terry made a motion to leave non-public session, seconded by Jim and 
agreed to.  Discussion was held and a decision was made.  Terry made a motion to seal the minutes 
permanently, seconded by Jim and agreed to. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Diana Kindell 
Secretary 
 
 
 
  


